
Southwest Rancher
The Official Newsletter of Southwest  Ranches

JUNE 2022
Highlights

Front Cover Hurricane Preparedness
Page 2 - 4 Council Member News
Page 2 Mayor’s Message
 Public Works
 Farmers’ Market
 Town Talk
Page 3 Mini-Flow
Page 4 BCPA Marty Kiar - Market Reports
Page 5 Earth Day
 Mayors Monarch Pledge
 Pollinator Planting
Page 6 Happy Retirement Marty!
 Marty Kiar - Property Tax
 Don’t Be An Easy Target 
 Did You Know - Town Flag
 Show Your Town Spirit
Page 7 - 14 HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS GUIDE
Page 15 Fire Rescue
 Advisory Board Updates
 Clerk’s Corner
Page 16 Septic Tank
 10th Annual Photo Contest Entry Form
 Sod Replacement
Page 17 June School Calendar
 Waste Collection
 CodeRed
 Stay In Touch
 Household Hazardous Waste
Page 18 June Calendar
 Happy Birthday
 Town Social Media
	 Emergency	Alert	Notification
Page 19 In-Touch Town Contact Info
Back Cover Bingo at the Barn
 10th Annual Photo Contest



2

June is here, kids 
are getting out of 

school, summer vacations are about to 
begin, so we toss all our cares to the 
wind, right?  OK, well, we do have one 
more item to accomplish or more than 
just our cares could be carried away 
with the wind. That, of course, is our 
preparation for hurricane season.
Inside this addition of the Rancher are 
several articles that will assist in re-
minding you of the essentials of hurri-
cane preparation. I will not rehash 
them here. I just ask that you set aside a 
small portion of your upcoming week-
end to do some basic preparations. 
Please consider doing the two following 
tasks that really are quick, easy and can 
provide a peace of mind as we head into 
the summer.
First, go shopping! Come on, when was 
the last time someone had to talk you 
into going shopping?  But in this case, 
we are picking up the basics for a storm: 
water, canned goods, batteries, fuel (if 
it can be stored safely), and other storm 
related items that you may need.  The 
stores have supplies now.  That proba-
bly will not be a case when we are un-
der a storm warning.
Second, take five minutes and get the 
family together and run through the 
plan for a storm.  Know the plan for 
preparing your home and know the 
plan for where the safe room is in your 
house and where all of your supplies 
are stored.  Take a few minutes to go 
over how that plan will come together 
for your family.  My kids are grown and 
have families of their own, but when 
they were young, we had fun going 
over our plan - everyone with a job.  
Before we started, I just knew that I had 
everything covered, but when we were 
done, I inevitably had a list of things to 
do to really be ready.  It is a great exer-
cise.

Mayor  
Steve Breitkreuz

COUNCIL MEMBERSMayor’s Message

So, enjoy your summer.  You have 
earned it. But don’t forget these two fi-
nal steps before you throw your cares to 
the wind!
Thank-you for your trust and support.  
We are blessed to live in this commu-
nity, and I am thankful for this Town 
and honored to serve and represent 
you.
Steve           (954) 296-6018

Town Talk 
Want to stay in touch and receive 
information on TOWN EVENTS?  

Send your email address to: 
druesga@southwestranches.org

In early May, the 
Town of South-

west Ranches and Florida Power & 
Light held an informational meeting at 
the Rolling Oaks Barn. I requested this 
meeting to alleviate the lack of infor-
mation and to clarify the misinforma-
tion regarding the FPL “Underground 
Powerline Project for Rolling Oaks.” 
This project is part of an extensive plan 
by FPL to harden the electrical grid in 
South Florida in the event of storms or 
other natural disasters. Here are some 
of the highlights of that meeting.
1. This portion of the project runs from 
SW 66 Street north to Griffin Road in 
Rolling Oaks. It will also be implement-
ed in portions of Sunshine Ranches. 
2. The main purpose is to bury the lat-
eral lines that come off the main trunk 
line on 178th Avenue.
3. This will require transformers to be 
put on the ground, on private property.
4. Up to two (2) to four (4) homes will 
be serviced by one transformer (possi-
bly more).
5. FPL engineers will decide where the 
transformers are to be located. Each 
transformer will require a 10-foot by 
10-foot easement. (The actual trans-
former is smaller.)
6. Every property owner will need to 
sign an FPL agreement for under-
ground boring and a junction box con-
nection to their meter if they do not 
already have an underground connec-
tion.
7. FPL has agreed to put a fence around 
transformers where livestock is a con-
cern.
8. This project will start in 2023, with 
the preliminary site work starting now.
9. There should be no extended power 
outages during any of the change 
overs.
10. This project is being done with no 
direct cost to the property owners. It is 
paid for through the resiliency fund 
that all FPL customers have been pay-

Vice Mayor
Gary Jablonski
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Hi Neighbors,
Earlier this year, 

the Town launched a temporary Pub-
lic Safety and Traffic Committee to 
collect ideas from our residents con-
cerning public safety and traffic is-
sues. The group began meeting in 
February and includes residents with 
law enforcement experience and oth-
ers who are concerned about crime 
and traffic. The group has made rec-
ommendations that may increase 
safety and reduce speeding through-
out our Town.
At the May Public Safety and Traffic 
Committee meeting, the group invit-
ed Davie Police patrol officers to at-
tend and supply their feedback on 
how to make our Town safer and ad-
dress speeding. They drive every road 
in Town, respond to our calls, and 
sometimes see the bad guys in action 
resulting in immediate arrests. 
The main issue leading to car theft 
and auto burglaries results from peo-
ple either leaving their cars unlocked 
with car keys or remote fobs in their 
cars. Higher-end vehicles signal to 
the crooks that the keys or fob is in 
the car by having their side mirrors 
folded out. The car thieves know that 
when the mirrors are folded in, the 
car is locked and it is a harder target 
to steal or burglarize. Some remote-
controlled gates don’t stop the bad 
guys. In many cases, when a vehicle 
approaches from the inside of the 
gate, it opens automatically. If yours 
opens automatically, investigate 
whether the opener system can open 
only with a gate remote to protect 
your vehicles, boats, ATC, etc. 
The police officers also mentioned 
another persistent crime of opportu-
nity: ATCs and side-by-sides left in 
clear view of the road are becoming 
very frequent targets. If they are put 
in a barn or at least out of plain sight, 
it’s quite likely the bad guys will 
drive past none the wiser. 
Concerning speeding through our 

Council 
Member
Bob Hartmann

ing for the last several years.
11. FPL has stated they will be working 
around any obstacles that may cause 
problems (i.e.: water pipes, drain fields, 
fences etc.).
12. AT&T and Comcast are not part of this 
project at this time.
13. Residents may put landscaping around 
three (3) sides of a transformer if desired.
14. FPL is aware of our flooding issues and 
indicated it would not be a problem.
The objection I heard the most at the 
meeting and its aftermath is some indi-
viduals did not want the transformers on 
their property. The whole area will bene-
fit with the buried lines.  According to FPL 
the main cause of power outages during 
our frequent storms are lines down from 
trees and debris flying.  The underground 
lines and ground transformers will elimi-
nate this issue. 
FPL has put together a PowerPoint pre-
sentation that I can email to any resident 
who wants more information.  To receive 
this PowerPoint file simply email me at 
gjablonski@southwestranches.org and I 
will send it out promptly.   
Also, FPL is completing the hardening 
project of the main electrical trunkline 
with the large concrete poles on SW 178th 
Avenue in Rolling Oaks from SW 68th 
Street to Sheridan Street. FPL is already 
starting to work on completing this hard-
ening project they started two years ago.

As always it is my honor and privilege to 
serve you.

Thanks, Gary

neighborhoods, the patrol officers rec-
ommend that the Town supply more La-
ser or LIDAR (Light Detecting and Rang-
ing) guns to deter speeders. The laser 
gun requires only half a second or less 
to capture a vehicle’s speed, as com-
pared to two to three seconds for a ra-
dar gun. The laser gun is also instantly 
“on” which makes radar detectors use-
less. The instant the beam hits a vehi-
cle, its speed is recorded before a radar 
detector can issue a warning.
The patrol officers’ final recommenda-
tion is probably the most important. 
Many times, during their investigation 
of a crime, our residents tell the inter-
viewing officer that they saw the per-
son casing the neighborhood or their 
neighbor saw the car, or a friend saw 
something suspicious. When the officer 
asks why they didn’t call 911 at the time, 
residents say things like, we didn’t want 
to bother the police, we thought it was 
nothing, or we did not feel the issue 
was important enough to report. While 
the Davie police officers know our Town 
well, you know your neighborhood far 
better. You know your neighbors, pos-
sibly when they are away, and their ve-
hicles. You probably know the land-
scape maintenance trucks, if someone is 
having remodeling work done, or other 
important details. You know, because 
you live in the neighborhood. You also 
know when things don’t look right. The 
police officers were all adamant that if 
you see an unfamiliar car parked in a 
swale away from the property’s gates, a 
driver opening mailboxes, or any suspi-
cious activity that doesn’t pass the gut 
check, call 911 and report it. If they re-
spond and its nothing, they agree that 
its part of the job. If there is a problem, 
they get a jump on the issue and may be 
able to stop a crime in progress. So next 
time you see something, act. Call 911 
and let our Davie Police Department 
take it from there. 
I am always here to help! If I can assist 
with any questions or Town issue, or 
you would just like to have a chat, 
please call me.
Bob (954) 801-1758

Mini-Flow:
Florida Licensing on Wheels

Come to Town 
Hall if you need 
to renew or re-
place your Flor-
ida Driver’s Li-
cense,	 Identifi-

cation Card or Tag and Registration. 
The Department of Motorist Services 
Mini-FLOW Florida Licensing on 
Wheels will be at Town Hall: 

Wednesday, June 22nd

By Appointment Only - No Walk-Ins
Call Town Hall (954) 434-0008
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Market Reports
The Broward County Property Appraiser’s 
Office gathers property sales information 
across the county on an ongoing basis. 
The BCPA Market Report, which is updated 
on the 16th of every month, reflects the 
prior month’s sales data. These monthly 
reports provide a visual representation of 
the properties sold along with the median 
sale prices for residential properties. The 
top five cities with the most sales are also listed. 
The BCPA Market Report can be found at https://
web.bcpa.net/bcpaclient/#/Report-Market-Sales

Live Data Reports are also available on our 
website showing the current parcel count, 
average just value and median just value of 
properties within Broward County. Website 
visitors can also download a year-to-year 
comparison of sales by selecting the specific 
month. Here is a sample of the market report 
available online:

Veterans with a 
Service-Connected Disability
Veterans with a service-connected disability rating 
of 10% - 99%, or their surviving spouse, are 
eligible to receive a $5,000 exemption on their 
homesteaded property’s assessed value. Florida 
law also provides a full exemption for veterans with 

a 100% service-connected disability rating or the 
veteran’s surviving spouse.

If your service-connected disability rating has 
increased to 100% since you initially filed for your 
Veteran’s Exemption, please provide our office 
with a certificate indicating your 100% service-
connected disability rating from the US Government 
or US Department of Veterans. You can email a 
copy of this certificate to exemptions@bcpa.net 
The deadline to file for all 2022 exemptions is 
September 19, 2022.

If my office can ever be of assistance to you, 
please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 
martykiar@bcpa.net

Council 
Member
David  S. 
Kuczenski
Howdy Folks,
June begins the 

2022 Atlantic Hurricane season.  Once 
again, prognosticators are predicting 
an above average season with four 
large hurricanes making landfall.  In 
the past we have experienced tempo-
rary loss of power, telephone and ca-
ble. However, Florida Power and Light 
(FPL) has begun transitioning desig-
nated parts of our Town to under-
ground power service. The decision 
regarding which neighborhoods se-
lected for the upgrade is strictly a FPL 
decision. FPL reports that the number 
one cause of power outages during 
Hurricane Irma was trees in the rear of 
customers’ homes, vegetation and oth-
er windblown debris contacting over-
head power lines and equipment. The 
FPL solution to reduce outages is to run 
the power lines underground in select-
ed neighborhoods of SWR.  One con-
cern to me goes back to Tropical Strom 
Eta in November 2020, which dumped 
as much as 14 inches of rain in Bro-
ward County.  I know that I never had 
a power interruption, but that cannot 
be said the same for others in SWR. 
FPL specifically states, while under-
ground power lines perform better in a 
storm involving wind, they can experi-
ence some outages, primarily if there if 
flooding. The utility adds, “in some 
cases it can take longer to diagnose 
and repair a problem than for over-
head lines.”  FPL will require residents 
subject to the FPL upgrade to sign over 
an easement proximately 10’x10’ for 
placement of the transformer.  If you 
have a fence and the utility easement 
interferes with the fence, you may be 
asked to relocate a portion of the fence 

to allow FPL unfettered access to the 
transformer. FPL is also offering to 
provide access of underground service 
up to your home’s power meter. FPL 
has also assured residents that once 
the decision to bring the new service 
on-line, it may require an interruption 
of your service for 4-6 hours. This is 
something we will keep monitoring 
during the 2022 Atlantic Hurricane 
Season. 

Another issue that I am working on 
concerns finalizing the transitioning 
of properties previously owned by Bro-
ward County before SWR was created.  
Recently, I conducted a check of prop-
erties owned Broward County on the 
BCPA website, and I found 55 located 

within our Town, mostly in the form of 
right-of-way.  While some of these, for 
example, along major arteries such as 
Griffin, Flamingo or Sheridan, the 
right-of-way is owned by Broward 
County. However, on the interior roads 
need to brought into SWR. Once this 
project is completed, I will update you.  
I thank you for the honor of holding 
this office. As a Council Member, I 
work to help the entire Town.  If you 
have a concern or complaint, drop a 
call to me. I may not answer immedi-
ately, but I strive to return my calls in 
24-48 hours.  

Very Truly Yours,
David S Kuczenski, Esq., 
Council Member Dist. 4
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Around the town

Southwest Ranches Celebrates Earth Day: Pollinator Planting After School with the Cubs!
On Earth Day, the Town hosted members of Cub Scout Pack 160 at Calusa Corners Park. 

Scouts ranging in age from 5 to 10 years of age, with their families, planted seeds and plants to feed many kinds of pollinators, learned about bees 
nesting on site and had a question and answer session with local bee experts, then took a short hike to tour the site's wetlands, and learn about their 
importance to native wildlife habitat.

The seeded area will be allowed to bloom and go to seed, as a demonstration 
of incorporating Florida Friendly Landscape practices in our yards and 
prioritize pollinators and wildlife. Decorative educational signs were placed 
around the planted areas to promote awareness of the project. 

The Earth Day activity supports the Town's efforts toward our annual 
Mayors Monarch Pledge and our Community Wildlife Habitat certification. 
To learn more about the Mayors Monarch Pledge: https://www.nwf.org/
mayorsmonarchpledge

To learn more about wildlife habitat: https://www.nwf.org/garden-for-
wildlife/create
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PROPERTY TAX EXEMPTION FILING DATES 
ANNOUNCED FOR TOWN OF SOUTHWEST 

RANCHES, SOUTHWEST RANCHES

Broward County Property Appraiser, Marty Kiar has announced 
special 2022 homeowner sign-up dates for Homestead, Senior and 
other property tax exemptions at Southwest Ranches Town Hall 
13400 Griffin Road, Southwest Ranches, FL 33330.

2022 Southwest Ranches Town Hall 3rd Thursday of 
the month 10:00 am -12:00 pm

June 16th, 2022

Documents required to file a Homestead Exemption include:
• A current Florida driver’s license or Florida identification card, 
AND
• A current voter registration card or declaration of domicile 
• Non-US citizens must also provide proof of legal residency. 
• If you are a new resident to Florida, please provide your Settle-
ment Statement from your prior out of state property.

Qualified residents 65 years of age or older as of January 1, 
2022 may also apply for the additional Senior Exemption (after 
January 1, 2022). Seniors must bring a copy of their 2021 In-
come Tax Return or a copy of their 2021 Social Security 1099 
form (if no tax return was filed).

115 S. Andrews Ave, Room III, 
Ft Lauderdale, FL 33301

(954) 357-6830 • Fax: (954) 357-8474
www.bcpa.net

Broward County Property 
Appraiser's Office
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SWR stickers are made for residents by the Country Estates 
Homeowners Association.   Sticker’s are $1 each and are available 

at  Town Hall ,  13400 Griff in Rd.

Show Your 
Town Spirit

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

The Town’s Public Safety Committee is currently 

discussing potential options for traffic “hot spot” 

enforcement around Town. If there is a particular 

area you believe speeding or other traffic 

infractions have become a problem, please let us 

know. Contact Police Services Liaison Cheryl 

Danner at 954-693-8352 or send an email to 

cdanner@southwestranches.org.
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Around the town
Southwest Ranches
FIRE RESCUE

RURAL PUBLIC ARTS AND DESIGN BOARD met Monday, April 18 at Town Hall.  

• The board watched the 2nd YouTube video - “How Designing a Flag Defined Pocatello.”  
This video enlightened the board on the dos and don’ts of creating a new Town flag as this 
is a new idea the board would like to move forward with. A small ad will go in the newsletter 
(with limited information) looking for input from residents for the creation of a Town flag.

• A discussion regarding a banner for Southwest Meadows Preserve was talked about but 
will wait until the Parks board comes up with ideas. Vice Mayor Jablonski asked to budget 
$2,000.00 now for 2 signs at the entranceway of the Preserve and asked to have Emily/Rod 
give ideas where the best placement would be for the signs. 

• Founders Park mural was brought up to continue the artwork where the wall has already 
been pressure cleaned and primed. Laura Warren said she would be interested in continuing 
her creative work on the wall. (To be discussed at another meeting.) 

The Schools and Education Advisory Board met on May 9, 2002 and discussed the 
following:
1. The success of the Barn Dance and the “Unity in Diversity” 5K.
2. Ideas to foster greater volunteerism for future events.
3. Awarding of the Town Scholarship to be continued at the next meeting.

The next meeting will be held June 13, 2022.

Clerk’s Corner
by Russell Muñiz

Brief legislation from the April 14, 2022 
Town Council Regular Meeting:
•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-044 approving the 

selection committee’s recommendation of Emil C. Lopez as the 
Town Financial Administrator of the Town of Southwest 
Ranches.

•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-045	approving a purchase or-
der with Kimley Horn and Associates, Inc. for professional 
services for the Transportation Surface and Drainage Ongo-
ing Rehabilitation (TSDOR) Roadway Assessment Study.

•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-046 supporting the submis-
sion of the Southwest Meadows Sanctuary Drainage and Wa-
ter Quality Project to Congresswoman Debbie Wasserman 
Shultz to be considered for Fiscal Year 2023 Community Proj-
ect Funding.

•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-047	 supporting the submis-
sion of the SW 185th Way/SW 186th Avenue Traffic Calming 
Project to Broward County Transportation Surtax Program to 
be considered for funding.

•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-048	supporting the submis-
sion of the Dykes Road Roadway Capacity and Drainage Im-
provements Project to Broward County Transportation Surtax 
Program to be considered for funding.

•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-049	supporting the submis-
sion of the Green Meadows Traffic Calming and Drainage 
Project to Broward County Transportation Surtax Program to 
be considered for funding.

Brief legislation from the April 28, 2022 Town Coun-
cil Regular Meeting:
•	Adopted	Ordinance	2022-011 amending Article 10 of the 
Unified Land Development Code (ULDC) to revise the defini-
tion of the term “Net Acre” to exclude certain surface water 
management areas and drainage easements ; amending Ar-
ticle 45, section 045-070 to provided for lots made noncon-
forming by this ordinance.

•	 Adopted	 Resolution	 2022-050	 approving the 2022 
amendments to the two (2) interlocal agreements with Bro-
ward County providing for the division and distribution of 
the proceeds of the Broward County additional fifth-cent lo-
cal option gas tax and the additional three-cent local option 
gas tax.

• Adopted Resolution 2022-051 accepting and approving an 
agreement with the Florida Department of Agriculture and 
Consumer Services 2021 Urban and Community Forestry Pro-
gram to receive $13,000.00 to supplement the Calusa Corners 
Park Native Planting Project.

•	Adopted	Resolution	2022-052	providing for an amend-
ed and comprehensive fee schedule.

To view these approved items in their entirety please 
visit the Town Clerk’s Department page on the Town 
website and click on the Resolutions and/or Ordi-
nances link.
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The proper operation and maintenance of sep-
tic tank systems is critical to minimizing the 
impact on our health and water resources. Our 
sole source of drinking water, the Biscayne 
Aquifer, is just a few feet beneath the surface of 
the land. All that separates us from this under-
ground water supply is a thin layer of sand. 
Consequently, our water supply is extremely 
vulnerable to contamination.

A major advantage of the septic tank is that it 
has no moving parts and needs very little rou-
tine maintenance. If properly operated and 
maintained the system should work for 10 to 
20 years. But there are problems that may 
show up in the house plumbing, the septic tank, 
distribution pipes, and the soil absorption drain-
field over time or if the system is improperly 
operated or maintained.

Signs to look for include: 

1. Low spots in the area above or near the 
drainfield.

2. Obnoxious odors ranging from a musty odor 
to a rotten egg odor to raw sewage odor.

3. The grass is much greener and lush above or 
near the drainfield.

4. Soggy grass in the area above or near the 
drainfield during dry periods.

5. Gurgling sounds in the plumbing.

6. Sluggish flow when flushing the toilet.

7. Backup of sewage in house plumbing.

Over time all drainfields will fail because the 
capacity of the soil to absorb effluent has been 
exceeded. The soil becomes clogged and the 
effluent will rise to the surface of the ground. 
However, premature 
failure most often re-
sults from failure of 
the homeowner to 
periodically pump out 
the sludge from the 
tank.

PROPER OPERATION AND MAINTENANCE OF A SEPTIC TANK SYSTEM

The current policy specifies the use of Bahia sod for the resto-
ration of these improvements due to its durability and drought 
tolerance. If you were impacted by one of these Town projects 
and opted out of the available Bahia Sod and incurred an ex-
pense to have it replaced with a grass of your choice, you can 
contact the Town for a reimbursement credit of up to $25 per 
pallet.  Proof of sod purchase will have to be provided to qual-
ify for the sod reimbursement program. Addresses will be 
cross-referenced to completed projects 
for verification. For more informa-
tion, please contact Philip Chorath at 
(954) 343-7441 or pchorath@south-
westranches.org.

SOD REPLACEMENT

TOWN OF SOUTHWEST RANCHES 
 10th Annual PHOTO CONTEST entry form

Rural Public Arts & Design Advisory Board
13400 Griffin Rd, Southwest Ranches, Florida 33330 

NAME: __________________________________________
ADDRESS:  ______________________________________
PHONE: _________________________________________
CELL: ___________________________________________
EMAIL ADDRESS _________________________________

I UNDERSTAND, ACKNOWLEDGE, AND AGREE THAT THE SUBMISSION OF 
PHOTOGRAPHS TO THE TOWN CONSTITUTES A “WORK MADE FOR HIRE,” 
AND I HEREBY WAIVE ANY AND ALL RIGHTS TO THE WORK AND THE WORK 
PRODUCT, INCLUDING MORAL OR OTHERWISE.  THIS STATEMENT SHALL 
CONTROL OVER THE PROVISIONS OF 17 U.S.C. SECTION 106A(a) AND 
SHALL CONSTITUTE A WAIVER BY ME OF ANY RIGHTS IN THE WORK SET 
OUT IN OR OTHERWISE GRANTED BY 17 U.S.C. SECTION 106A(A), VISUAL 
ARTISTS RIGHTS ACT OF 1990.  ALL OTHER RIGHTS IN AND TO THE WORK, 
INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO ALL RIGHTS IN THE NATURE OF “DROIT 
MORAL” RELATING TO ANY CONTINUING INTEREST I MAY HAVE IN THE 
MAINTENANCE OR MODIFICATION OF THE WORK, ARE EXPRESSLY WAIVED 
AND, INSOFAR AS SUCH RIGHTS ARE TRANSFERABLE, ARE ASSIGNED TO 
THE TOWN. MY WORK IS ORIGINAL AND IT COMPLIES WITH ALL APPLICABLE 
PATENT, TRADEMARK AND COPYRIGHT LAWS, RULES, REGULATIONS AND 
CODES. I UNDERSTAND, ACKNOWLEDGE, AND AGREE THAT THROUGH THE 
CONVEYANCE OF MY SUBMISSION THE WORK WILL REMAIN THE PROPERTY 
OF THE TOWN AND MAY BE USED, REPRODUCED, SOLD, OR MODIFIED BY 
THE TOWN IN THE TOWN’S SOLE DISCRETION.

SIGNATURE:  _______________________________________ Date)                   

SIGNATURE OF GUARDIAN FOR CHILDREN UNDER 18:
__________________________________________________ (Date)

If you need an inspection or repairs to an exist-
ing septic tank system, a state registered septic 
tank contractor or a state certified plumber 
should be called. The Broward County Public 
Health Unit maintains lists of State registered 
contractors and requires permits for all repairs 
and installations.

Septic system owners must ensure that their 
systems are maintained properly. Even a well-
designed and properly operating septic tank 
system will eventually fail if it is not also main-
tained. Regular maintenance can prevent fail-
ures such as clogging of the soil absorption 
drainfield and sewage backup into the home.

For additional information, please contact the 
Department of Planning and Environmental 
Protection, at (954) 519-1400 or the Environ-
mental Engineering Division of the Broward 
County Public Health Unit at (954) 467-4920.

Source: https://www.broward.org/EnvironmentAndGrowth/
EnvironmentalProgramsResources/Publications/Documents/YouYourSepticTank.pdf



MAKE SURE YOUR GARBAGE, BULK AND RECYCLE ARE OUT BEFORE 7 AM

Area 3 Area 2 Area 1
Wednesday & Saturday Tuesday & Friday Monday & Thursday

TOWN OF SOUTHWEST RANCHES - Waste Col lection Map & Schedule

W a s t e  C o l l e c t i o n

Weekly SOLID (GARBAGE) Waste Days

BULK Collection Service Dates by Area

TO ALL OUR RESIDENTS ON STIRLING ROAD…Please remember you are in AREA 1A for your bulk schedule.

Month Area WEDNESDAY Only Area  TUESDAY Only Area MONDAY Only

RECYCLE collection occurs once per week: Area 1 every Monday • Area 2 every Tuesday • Area 3 every Wednesday

Residential Bulk may be placed in the Swale the  Saturday before your scheduled
Bulk Collection Day. (Ord 2008-07) Page 6

3-A 6/01 - 6/15 - 6/29 2-A 6/14 - 6/28 1-A 6/13 - 6/27
3-B 6/08 - 6/22 2-B 6/07 - 6/21 1-B 6/06 - 6/20
3-A 7/13 - 7/17 2-A 7/12 - 7/26 1-A 7/11 - 7/25
3-B 7/06 - 7/20 2-B 7/05 - 7/15 1-B 7/04 - 7/18

JUNE
2022

JULY
2022
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Fill for horse stalls does not require a fill 
permit. In addition, a permit may not be 
required if a small amount of sand is 
required to replenish a horse arena. 
However the Town recommends that a 
property owner or leasee contact our 
office to assure that the type of work being 
performed falls under this criteria prior to 
performing the work. A phone call to us 
will help prevent a possible warning from 
Code Enforcement and double fees when 
it comes to acquiring the required permit. 

Please call: (954) 434-0008 or email 
Philip at pchorath@swranches.org

STAY IN 
TOUCH WITH 
ENGINEERING
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AREA 1B BULK

AREA 1B BULK

AREA 1A BULK

AREA 1A BULK

AREA 3A BULK

AREA 3A BULK

AREA 3B BULK

AREA 3B BULK

AREA 3A BULKAREA 2A BULK

AREA 2A BULK

AREA 2B BULK

AREA 2B BULK

Ju
ne

PHOTO BY: Teri Bennett 
“Our Grandchildren really love playing in 
our Southwest Ranches playground.”
(From the 2022 Photo Contest Calendar)

•	Code	Hearing	-	
Town Hall 9 am

 S      M      T      W      T      F      S

Calendar

•	Sunshine	Ranches	
Homeowners Association 
Town Hall - 7:30 pm

•	Rolling	Oaks	Civic	
Association Meeting 
Rolling Oaks Barn 
17630 SW 56 St. - 7 pm

•	Public	Safety	&	Traffic	
Committee - Town Hall 7 pm

•	SWRVFD	Board	of	
Directors Meeting - 
6:30 PM at Town Hall

All Town Council Meetings and Advisory Board meetings will be held 
in person at Town Hall unless explicitly stated otherwise.

•		Flow	Mobile	DMV	
Service - 10 am - 2 pm
By Appointment Only
Call Town Hall 

•	SWR	Parks	Foundation
Meeting - Town Hall 7 pm
•	Country	Estates	HOA	
- Grace Baptist Church - 
19200	Griffin	Rd	-	7	pm

18

• BINGO at the Park 
17630 SW 56th St.
6 PM Dinner
7 - 9 BINGO

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30

•	Drainage	&	
Infrastructure Advisory 
Board Meeting 
- Town Hall - 7 pm

•	Comprehensive	Plan	
Advisory Board Meeting - 
Town Hall 7 pm

•	Rural	Public	Arts	&	
Design Advisory Board 
Meeting - Town Hall - 7 pm

•	Broward	County	
Property Appraiser - 
Town Hall - 10 am - 12 pm

•	Fire	Advisory	Board	
Meeting - Town Hall 7 pm

•	TOWN	COUNCIL	
MEETING
- Town Hall 7 pm

•	TOWN	COUNCIL	
SPECIAL MEETING
- Town Hall 7 pm

•	TOWN	COUNCIL	
MEETING
- Town Hall 7 pm

•	Schools	&	
Education Advisory 
Board Meeting - 
Town Hall 7 pm

•	Parks,	Recreation,	
Forestry	&	Natural	
Resources Advisory 
Board - Town Hall 7 pm
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In Touch

TOWN HALL: 13400 Griffin Road / Southwest Ranches, FL 33330 • PHONE: (954) 434-0008 • FAX: (954) 434-1490
TOWN HALL OFFICE HOURS: Monday - Friday / 8:30 am - 5:00 pm • TOWN WEBSITE: www.southwestranches.org
TOWN HALL TWITTER ACCOUNT: @SWR_Gov • YOUTUBE: Town of Southwest Ranches Official Channel • FACEBOOK: facebook@SWRGOV

ELECTED OFFICIALS
 Mayor Steve Breitkreuz (954) 343-7462 sbreitkreuz@southwestranches.org
   Vice Mayor Gary Jablonski (954) 343-7456 gjablonski@southwestranches.org
 Council Member Bob Hartmann (954) 343-7447 bhartmann@southwestranches.org
 Council Member Jim Allbritton (954) 343-7461 jallbritton@southwestranches.org
 Council Member David S. Kuczenski (954) 343-7472 dkuczenski@southwestranches.org 

TOWN STAFF
 Andy Berns, Town Administrator (954) 434-0008  aberns@southwestranches.org
 Danielle Caban, Executive Assistant to the Town Administrator, (954) 343-7474  dcaban@southwestranches.org
 Russell Muñiz, Assistant Town Administrator/Town Clerk (954) 343-7450 rmuniz@southwestranches.org
 Debra M. Ruesga, Deputy Town Clerk (954) 343-7451 druesga@southwestranches.org
 Dan Stewart, Records and Administrative Coordinator (954) 343-7443 dstewart@southwestranches.org
 Sandy Luongo, General Services Manager (954) 343-7476 sluongo@southwestranches.org
 Vernelle Nelson, Administrative Assistant (954) 434-0008 vnelson@southwestranches.org
 Angelica Arosemena, Administrative Assistant (954) 434-0008 aarosemena@southwestranches.org
   Emil C. Lopez, Town Financial Administrator (954) 343-7473 elopez@southwestranches.org
 Rich Strum, Town Controller (954) 343-7442 rstrum@southwestranches.org
 Venessa Redman, Senior Procurement & Budget Officer (954) 343-7467 vredman@southwestranches.org
 Gina Lawrence, Town Accountant (954) 343-7477 glawrence@southwestranches.org
 Keith Poliakoff, Town Attorney (954) 909-0580 kpoliakoff@southwestranches.org
 Rod Ley, Public Works Director (954) 343-7444 rley@southwestranches.org
 Emily McCord Aceti, Community Services Manager (954) 343-7453 eaceti@southwestranches.org
 Philip Chorath, Engineer 1 (954) 343-7441 pchorath@southwestranches.org
 Susan Kutz, Administrative Specialist, Newsletter Editor & Graphic Designer (954) 343-7460 skutz@southwestranches.org
   December Lauretano-Haines, Parks, Recreation & Open Space Manager (954) 343-7452 dlauretano@southwestranches.org
 Melinda Stringer, Administrative Assistant (954) 343-7454 mstringer@southwestranches.org 
TOWN	SERVICES  
 BUILDING	DEPARTMENT	PERMITTING	–	(CAP	GOVERNMENT)	  M-F 8:30 am - 4:00 pm
    Brian Dillon, Building Official (954) 343-7446 bdillon@capfla.com
 Joyce Marques, Permit Technician (954) 343-7446 jmarques@capfla.com
 Derlin Guevara, Permit Technician (954) 343-7445 dguevara@capfla.com 
 PLANNING – (MELLGREN PLANNING GROUP) (954) 475-3070 michele@tmpgplanning.com
 Jeff Katims (954) 475-3070 jkatims@sepiinc.com
 ZONING/PERMITTING  
 Julio Medina (954) 343-7458 zoninginfo@southwestranches.org
 CODE
 Julio Medina, Code Enforcement Director (954) 343-7458 jmedina@southwestranches.org
 Code Enforcement Hotline (954) 343-7449
 Concepcion Campos, Code Enforcement Officer (954) 343-7457 ccampos@southwestranches.org 
 Marlon Gonzalez, Code Enforcement Officer (954) 343-7440 mgonzalez@swranches.org  
 Jenna Anderson, Administrative Coordinator (954) 343-7459 janderson@southwestranches.org

 WASTE/BULK/RECYCLING	SERVICES
 Waste Pro (954) 967-4200       
 REFLECTIVE	ADDRESS	MARKERS	–	Chief	Bennett (954) 868-2057 lbennett@southwestranches.org
 MOSQUITO CONTROL (954) 765-4062
 LOST AND FOUND ANIMALS (754) 224-0877     Facebook@SWRLostandFoundAnimals

PUBLIC SAFETY
 EMERGENCY 911
 Non-Emergency (954) 764-4357 (HELP)
 Davie Police Department (954) 693-8200
 Jeff Hobales, Detective (954) 693-8326 jeffrey_hobales@davie-fl.gov
 Cheryl Danner, Police Services Coordinator (954) 693-8352 cdanner@southwestranches.org
 Davie Fire Rescue Station 112 (954) 952-4608
 Volunteer Fire Rescue - Chief Bennett (954) 868-2057
 TRAFFIC	AND	ROADWAY	SERVICES	
 Potholes and Signs Down - Philip Chorath (954) 343-7441 pchorath@southwestranches.org
 Illicit Discharge - Environmental Response Line: (954) 519-1499 online complaint form at http://www.broward.org/ 
                                              Environment/Resources/Pages/EnviroComplaint.aspxOTHER
 WATER DISTRICTS - CANALS  
 Central Broward Water Control District (954) 432-5110 www.centralbrowardwcd.org
 East of SW 148 Avenue (Volunteer)
 South Broward Drainage District (954) 680-3337 www.sbdd.org
 West of SW 148 Avenue (Volunteer)
 John De los Santos, Newsletter Layout and Design   (954) 292-8850 johndelossantos@rocketmail.com

19



20

Time Sensitive Material!!!

Town of Southwest Ranches

13400 Griffin Road

Southwest Ranches, FL 33330

prsrt std
us postage 
paid
Miami, FL

Permit #622

Printed on Recycled Paper

Click on QR CODE to visit us at
www.SOUTHWESTRANCHES.orgFACEBOOK: 

facebook@SWRGOV
YOUTUBE:

Town of Southwest Ranches Official Channel
TWITTER:
@SWR_Gov


